
 

 

Friday 1st July 2016 
Head Teacher: Mr. Paul Sansom 

NPQH, BA (Hons) QTS 

A Greek Success  
 

 Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Unfortunately we have had to make the decision to cancel our Key Stage 1 
sports day scheduled for Tuesday 5th July.  We are planning to re-schedule this 
and,  weather permitting, will have our Key Stage 1 sports day on the morning 
of Monday 11th July. We apologise for any inconvenience that this may cause 
for parents and for the confusion yesterday with letters going out to some   
classes. Key Stage 2 sports day will go ahead as planned on Wednesday 6th July.  

 
Year 2 held their business challenges this week and hosted Greek restaurants.       
Business was booming and the children thoroughly enjoyed preparing and serving 
the food and waiting on their eager customers.  Business challenges do take a huge 
amount of time and effort for the staff and children to host so a big thank you to   
Parents and families for coming along to support us! (see photos overleaf!) 
 

 
Miss Haslam (our R.E leader) has asked that we share the following   message with 
you all: 
 
Next week is a busy and exciting one with many of our families  celebrating the end 
of Ramadan with Eid celebrations. As part of our Chad Vale  celebrations we would 
like to invite the children to come in to school dressed in traditional   costume or  
celebration clothes on Tuesday 5th July. Eid is a very important date in the  Islamic 
calendar, therefore we ask for smart outfits for the day or school uniform to be worn – this is not a non-uniform 
day.  On Friday 8th July the children will be celebrating as part of their Golden Time  activities and as part of this the 
children can share food with their friends. Due to allergies and different dietary  requirements throughout the 
school we ask that only the foods below are brought in: 

  * Samosas       * Fruit, for example:  dates, raisins, bananas        * Fruit juice 

Please do not feel the need to provide food for the whole class, just enough for tasting and sharing.    

Parent Questionnaire link: https://www.quia.com/sv/746806.html   Paper copies      

available from Miss Green in the school office! 

We have also had many questions regarding the NUT strike action next Tuesday. At this time we are      
unable to give firm information on how our school will be affected by strike action. We will  inform       
parents and carers of any classes that may be affected as early as we possibly can to help with childcare.  

https://www.quia.com/sv/746806.html


 

 



 

 

 

 

Rounders - The Year 6 fixture had to be played as an indoor rounders games due to the poor weather we have had lately. This 

resulted in a very high scoring match. The old saying ‘Catches Win Matches’ proved especially true in this game, with Vale’s 

fielders unable to prevent the Chad batters from scoring heavily. The Chad team’s superiority in the field enabled them to      

restrict the Vale team to 41 rounders scored over their two innings. Chad were able to chase down this score, achieving the 41.5 

rounders required for victory, with 19 balls remaining in their second innings. This victory earned the Chad team another three 

points towards their overall team total. 

A break in the rain last Wednesday meant that Year 5 were able to play their rounders fixture outside. Vale batted first and 

scored six rounders over their two innings. Once again, some impressive fielding from the Chad side prevented the Vale batters 

from facing their full compliment of 30 balls in both innings. Vale were restricted to just 3 rounders in their first innings but, 

thanks to some powerful hitting, were able to score the required 3.5 rounders in their second inning to secure victory. With   

another 3 points earned Chad now hold a 10 point lead in the overall Inter Form Sport competition.  

Chad now lead the overall standings 56-45. 

 

Tri Golf – Three weeks ago we took a Year 3/4 team and a Y5/6 team to take part in the Shenley Partnership Level 2 Golf 

Competition. The 20 pupils involved had a great time at the event, many of whom were representing a school team for the first 

time! Both teams took part in a circuit of Tri Golf activities designed to test their putting and chipping skills. Thanks to some   

expert coaching from Tom Hefford in our after school golf club both teams performed very well. The Y5/6 team finished 5th in 

their competition. With only the first placed team qualifying for the Level 3 Birmingham Final the Y3/4 team finished agonisingly 

close in 2nd place, only 6 points behind the eventual winners. Although disappointed not to qualify everyone taking part agreed 

that it had been a great morning and look forward to playing more golf in the future. 

Tennis - With a number of a talented tennis players at the school there was competition for places in 

the teams this this year. With the first placed team qualifying for the Level 3 Birmingham Finals both the 

Year 3/4 team and Year 5/6 team harboured hopes of qualifying. On a baking hot day at Shenley Academy 

both teams competed well and impressed the officials and event organisers with their attitude and quality 

of play. The Year 3/4 team fell just short, finishing in second place in but the Y5/6 team won their event 

and qualified for the Birmingham finals! Congratulations guys. 

WBA ‘Euro 2016’ Football Competition – Having won the regional qualifier our Y3/4 football team travelled to the West      

Bromwich Albion Academy to compete in the finals of the tournament. Heavy storms meant the matches had to be played on 

the 3G pitch in the indoor dome.   Unfortunately the team weren’t able to match their impressive performances in the qualifiers, 

and although they scored some excellent goals, they struggled to hold onto the leads they established. It’s a shame that they 

were unable to finish a very successful season with another victory, but the players all enjoyed the excellent facilities and       

although they were disappointed with their 7th place finish everyone is looking forward to playing for the school again next     

season. 

St. Michael’s Football Competition – It’s been a difficult season for our Y5/6 team. But after suffering some heavy defeats in 

their first couple of matches the team has improved throughout the year. Two weeks ago they saved their best performances of 

the season for the final tournament. For many of the team it was the last chance to represent the school team before moving on 

to Secondary School, and the players can be very proud of their performances at the competition. Winning the first game 3-0 

filled the team with confidence and they showed great spirit to fight back to draw a second game that they were unlucky not to 

win. In the third game of the group stage they won 2-0 ensuring a place in the knock out phase of the competition, despite     

losing the final group fixture. Having finished second in the group the team were drawn against Four Dwellings in the quarter 

final. They gave a fantastic account of themselves in the game, but were beaten 2-0 by the stronger team. It was excellent to 

finish the season on such a positive note and we look set to have a promising Y5/6 team next year!   



 

 

This week’s RC RV 1C 1V 2C 2V 3C 3V 4C 4V 5C 5V 6C 

Attendance (%)  92.0 96.1 95.9 94.7 97.7 98.7 97.3 96.0 95.7 98.3 99.0 99.3 96.7 

Lates (number) 2 5 1 4 3 1 5 10 3 7 1 6 8 

 

Tennis - Having won the Level 2 event a fortnight earlier, the Y5/6 tennis team travelled to Cannon Hill Park last Friday to    

compete in the Level 3 Birmingham Finals. The competition was split into two groups, with each group winner playing off in the 

Gold Medal Match and the two second placed teams competing in the Bronze Medal Play-Off. The team started slowly, losing 

their first match but quickly found their rhythm and remained undefeated in the remaining 4 group fixtures. This was enough 

to secure second place in the group and qualify for the Bronze Medal Play-Off. Although the team gave it their best efforts they 

were unable to win their final game, losing by 3 rubbers to 1. We would like to offer our congratulations to Moseley School 

who deservedly won the competition. The players were disappointed not to finish with a medal, but throughout both the Level 

2 and 3 competitions they have done the school proud with the quality of their play and exemplary attitude. I think we can all 

agree that being the 4th best tennis team in Birmingham is an accomplishment that deserves to be recognised. With the       

majority of the team being made of player from Year 5 we can look forward to having another good crack at the competition 

next year!    

Dates for your Diary  Event  

Monday 4th July 2016—Friday 8th July 2016 Year 5C Business Challenge 

Wednesday 6th July 2016 KS2 Sports Day—9:30am 

Monday 11th July 2016 KS1 Sports Day—9:30am 

Wednesday 13th July 2016—2.00pm Y6 Production—Matinee 

Wednesday 13th July 2016—6.00pm Y6 Production—Evening 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Friday, 17 June 2016 

 

 

Dear Chad Valer,  

 

Are you a sensational singer? Do people cry with laughter when you tell a joke? Can you    

mystify us with your magic tricks? Or perhaps you are a twinkle-toed dance star of the     

future! 

 

If so, we are delighted to announce that Chad Vale’s Got Talent 2016 is coming your way very soon 

so if you have a talent that you’d like to share with the rest of the school, and possibly win a great 

prize to, we would love to hear from you! 

 

You are all welcome to take part in the event – it doesn’t matter if you are a solo performer or part 

of a group. All you have to do to begin your journey to stardom is fill out the application form on the 

back of this letter and return it to Mr Patel. 

 

All of the acts will then perform in front of their year group during the week beginning the 11th   

July, and the teachers will decide which act from each year group will go straight through to the 

grand final! 

 

If this wasn’t exciting enough, the final of Chad Vale’s Got Talent will be on Thursday 21st July on 

the stage in the hall in front of the entire school. The remaining acts will then have to perform once 

again for our very special judging panel whose knowledge and skills will help to decide the ultimate 

winner. 

 

To be in with a chance of performing in front of a huge, live audience and possibly scooping an   

amazing prize, simply fill in the application form and return it to Mr Patel as soon as you can. 

 

Remember – The winner of Chad Vale’s Got Talent 2016 could be YOU!! 

 



 

 

Chad Vale’s Got Talent Try – out Form 

 

Due by Wednesday 6th July 2016 

Heats will be in class WC 11th July 2016 

Final will be on Thursday 21st July 2016  

 

Name: __________________________________________ 

 

Group Members: __________________________________ 

 

Year Group: ______________________________________ 

 

Teacher: ________________________________________ 

 

What is the title of your act?  

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________ 

 

Describe your Act  

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________ 

 

Please list the title of your music including the artist. (Only if you’re using    

music.) 

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________ 


